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Background
This Instruction provides clarification of the ACMA’s policy in relation to fortuitous reception of broadcasting services.
For the purpose of this Instruction, fortuitous reception is defined to mean[footnoteRef:1]: [1:  For an explanation of the terms in italics refer to guideline 6 of the Technical Planning Guidelines (TPGs).] 

(a) reception of a service at field strength levels below the planned minimum field strength; or
(b) reception of a service outside its designated BSA licence area, narrowcasting service area or datacasting service area (whichever is applicable); or
(c) in case of a national broadcasting service, reception of the service outside the national signal reception area.
Some radio listeners or television viewers may receive fortuitous reception as a result of overspill of a broadcasting service outside its designated BSA licence area, narrowcasting service area or datacasting service area (as applicable), or through reception of the service at signal levels below the planned minimum field strength.
The fortuitous reception available in some areas can be affected by the planned introduction of new broadcasting services in the same, adjacent or distant areas. The interference caused by the new service(s) may also be exacerbated where listeners or viewers have installed masthead amplifiers (MHAs) or other high gain RF equipment in order to receive weak signals.
ACMA planning of broadcasting services is prefaced on acknowledgement that it is not generally possible or desirable to protect fortuitous reception. Protection of fortuitous reception would necessitate the use of more conservative planning criteria which would result in denial of spectrum and make the provision of new services more difficult.
Instruction
Given the potential impact on spectrum availability and the need to ensure efficient use of the radio frequency spectrum, the ACMA does not afford listeners or viewers with fortuitous reception the right of protection from interference. Notwithstanding this position, the likelihood of significant interference to existing fortuitous reception of broadcasting services is a sensitivity that should be identified to the decision-maker at the time planning decisions are made. The ACMA may decide, in exceptional cases, to avoid or place restrictions or to impose special conditions on the use of channel allocations that may interfere with fortuitous reception. This may include, but is not necessarily limited to, situations where there is widespread and long-term historical viewing of services with no suitable alternative source of programming available in the area. However, such a decision does not imply that the fortuitous reception will be guaranteed, or entitled to, on-going protection from interference.
Planning staff should highlight in engineering reports the possibility of interference to fortuitous reception, noting that it is often difficult to ascertain viewer/listener habits in particular areas.
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